



November 13th, 1926.

Dr. W. Graham Gillam.

Secretary & Registrar,

British Columbia Veterinary Association,

Cloverdale. B. C.

Dear Doctor.

I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of recent date, and wish to state that both Dr. Strong and myself are exceedingly grateful to you for the kindly remarks contained in your letter concerning our Report of May 8th, 1926. which deals with the meat situation in this City. And we also thank you for the assurance that both yourself and your Association are with us in our efforts to secure and maintain a wholesome milk and meat supply in this City.

I fully realize that matters of this nature are very close to the Members of the Veterinary Profession, and welcome the fact that I can call upon your Association for advice and assistance.

I would like to call your attention an Editorial which appeared in the Vancouver Daily Province of Nov 2nd, 1926 and which I will quote in part.

F. T. UNDERHILL
F. R. C. S. (EDIN), D. P. H., F. R. S. I.
MEDICAL HEALTH OFFICER



- 2 -

"At a recent meeting of the Veterinary Association, there was criticism of dirty dairy barns in the District immediately tributary to Vancouver."

I would be glad if you could let me have some information concerning this matter, and assure you that any information so received will be treated in a manner agreeable to yourself.

Again thanking you.

I remain

Yours very truly.

John F. C. B. Vance, City & Provincial Analyst.